January 12, 2009 - RHSC Board Meeting

In attendance: Bob Hener, John Swingler, Mike Kellick, Kathy Hener, Madge Kellick, Charles Mirabella, Sharon Lehr, Chris Zimmerman, Walter K., Judi K., Nanda Zimmerman, Pat Siciliano

Meeting started 7:15 PM

Jamie Buck, RHSC webmaster discussed and reviewed the website with board.  Questions asked about updating reservation list more frequently and coordinators using forms on the website.  Suggestions to make website navigation easier were discussed including adding a drop-down menu and adding a site map.  New things on the site include: live Vermont Weather.  Suggestions were made to use zipcode 05751 for weather resources and change the weather to weather on the NOAA website.  Links that could also be added include: Town of Killington link, video on how to use the defribillator.  Skizette will be posted in one place.  We will get Jamie the correct member handbook for posting on the web.  If anyone thinks of any suggestions, send them to: riverhillsskiclub@gmail.com.

December board meeting notes were read and reviewed.

Walter has been working with Kurt Fisher to edit the RHSC coordinator training video.  Video at the lodge and the documents reviewed during training will be scanned and added to the video.  This will also be put on the RHSC website.

Planning and Development committee – Stephanie can not be here tonight

Chris Zimmerman: Big UPCOMING ACTIVITIES:

CT Ski Council On Snow weekend – scheduled for March 6-7-8.

Club Race – weekend of March 20th / March 22nd at Killington.  We will try to get the deck at Killington Ski Club for an after race bbq.  (Pico is much more expensive than previous)

Spring Fling- scheduled for May 16th at John Swingler's house.  The BBQ will be upscale with steaks, salads and deserts.  The entertainment will be an open mic night event/Jam session with the entertainment provided by our own members.  Event will start at about 4:00 PM and will be a family type event.  BYOB – soda and water will be provided.  The cost will be $30.00/person.  Chris Z. and John will work together to pull together all details.

CT On snow weekend – Walter said we usually have to submit on-snow stuff in January. 

What are we going to do to promote the event this year?  Discussion about how to promote On Snow Weekend participation?  Ideas: Limiting usage at the lodge to members who will participate, make a $10.00 discount for participation?, pay to send some of our members to participate?  Subsidize tickets for the weekend?

Answer:  Everyone who participates will get a free stay at the lodge that weekend.  Need to participate Friday or Saturday.  Regular cancellation rates apply.  Bob Hener still has 7 Okemo tickets.

Communication:  aiming to send out club e-mails on Mondays.  Any photos and videos are needed.  The Killington Club card purchase date has been extended until January 16th.  This is not posted online at all.

Old Business – last board meeting, board approved funds for a new radio and a new stereo.  No radios were purchased because the cost on the Bose Wave for kitchen was $499.00 and the new stereo in the bar would be $1200.00.  There is a Bose outlet in Manchester, VT.  Board has decided that the Bose Wave Radio would be appropriate for the upstairs living room as long as it can be secured to prevent theft.  Kitchen does not need a new radio.

Discussion on New Member status has been tabled until next meeting.

Sharon Lehr – Programs:  Upcoming January general meeting will be the Chili Cookoff – members requested to make chili to share.  February is the Chocolate tasting.

Treasurer Report – John Swingler distributed his treasurer report.  

Update on bathroom construction:  Paul Valley is angry at Knickerbocker because no directions were included on how to construct the bathroom partitions.  Charles mentioned that the lights in the bathroom could be much more efficient as 5 lights are all on one switch and that we could consider a separate switch in the shower area.  There is also no dimmer switch.  Change to the lighting plan at this point will cost us: $1,000.00.  Changes to the plumbing plan will cost us $1,000 - $2,500.00.  It is decided that we will complete the bathroom project, live with it and then make changes.  Perhaps Zack can help on the electricity.

The new Freezer is being delivered on Thursday if it doesn't snow.  It was recommended that the refrigerator in the back breaks down, we move the refrigerator from the front kitchen to the back kitchen and putting the new refrigerator in the front.

Next board meeting set for Feb. 10th , 6:30 PM

Agenda items:

New membership status – Mike Kellick

Stephanie's research committee

Activities

Charles – CV oil – new proposal on oil system – 10 minutes – go into pocket deep

Carpet people are coming to fix the carpet on Thursday or Friday.

If you have items to add to the agenda, let Walter know.

Motion to adjourn 9:28 PM

